HANSARD



PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY

Speaker: Hon. Greg Deighan

Published by Order of the Legislature

Third Session of the Sixty-Second General Assembly

Hansard Index

Fall 2005-Spring 2006

Table of Contents

Districts and MLAs
MLAs and Districts
Members and Ministers
Sitting Days for Fall 2005-Spring 2006
Statements by Ministers
Oral Questions
Statements by Members
Consideration of the Speech from the Throne (Address in Reply)
Budget Speech
Budget Response
Electoral Boundaries Debate
Motion to Appoint Deputy Speaker
Introduction of New Member47
Motions
Bills
Capital Estimates and Capital Expenditures
Supplementary Estimates
Estimates 57

Districts and MLAs

Alberton-Miminegash	Cletus Dunn
Belfast-Pownal Bay	Wilbur MacDonald
Borden-Kinkora	
Cascumpec-Grand River	Philip Brown
Charlottetown-Kings Square	Richard Brown
Charlottetown-Rochford Square	Robert Ghiz
Charlottetown-Spring Park	Wes MacAleer
Crapaud-Hazel Grove	
Evangeline-Miscouche	
Georgetown-Baldwin's Road	
Glen Stewart-Bellevue Cove	David McKenna
Kensington-Malpeque	Mitch Murphy
Montague-Kilmuir	Jim Bagnall
Morell-Fortune Bay	Kevin MacAdam [resigned 17 February 2006]
Oliv	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
Oliv Murray River-Gaspereaux	ve Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election] Pat Binns
Murray River-Gaspereaux	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
Murray River-Gaspereaux	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
Murray River-Gaspereaux	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
Murray River-Gaspereaux	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
Murray River-Gaspereaux North River-Rice Point Park Corner-Oyster Bed Parkdale-Belvedere Sherwood-Hillsborough	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
Murray River-Gaspereaux North River-Rice Point Park Corner-Oyster Bed Parkdale-Belvedere Sherwood-Hillsborough Souris-Elmira	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
Murray River-Gaspereaux North River-Rice Point Park Corner-Oyster Bed Parkdale-Belvedere Sherwood-Hillsborough Souris-Elmira St. Eleanors-Summerside	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
Murray River-Gaspereaux North River-Rice Point Park Corner-Oyster Bed Parkdale-Belvedere Sherwood-Hillsborough Souris-Elmira St. Eleanors-Summerside Stanhope-East Royalty	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
Murray River-Gaspereaux North River-Rice Point Park Corner-Oyster Bed Parkdale-Belvedere Sherwood-Hillsborough Souris-Elmira St. Eleanors-Summerside Stanhope-East Royalty Tignish-DeBlois	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
Murray River-Gaspereaux North River-Rice Point Park Corner-Oyster Bed Parkdale-Belvedere Sherwood-Hillsborough Souris-Elmira St. Eleanors-Summerside Stanhope-East Royalty Tignish-DeBlois Tracadie-Fort Augustus	re Crane [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]

MLAs and Districts

Arsenault, Wilfred	Evangeline-Miscouche
Bagnall, Jim	Montague-Kilmuir
Ballem, Jamie	Stanhope-East Royalty
Bertram, Carolyn	Crapaud-Hazel Grove
Binns, Pat	Murray River-Gaspereaux
Brown, Philip	Cascumpec-Grand River
Brown, Richard	Charlottetown-Kings Square
Collins, Wayne	Winsloe-West Royalty
Crane, Olive	Morell-Fortune Bay [elected 20 March 2006 in by-election]
Currie, Michael	Georgetown-Baldwin's Road
Deighan, Greg	Wilmot-Summerside
Dover, Mildred	Tracadie-Fort Augustus
	Alberton-Miminegash
Ghiz, Robert	Charlottetown-Rochford Square
	Parkdale-Belvedere
	Morell-Fortune Bay [resigned 17 February 2006]
	Charlottetown-Spring Park
MacDonald, Helen	St. Eleanors-Summerside
	Belfast-Pownal Bay
MacFadyen, Elmer	Sherwood-Hillsborough
MacKenzie, Beth	Park Corner-Oyster Bed
MacKinley, Ron	
McCardle, Fred	Borden-Kinkora
McKenna, David	Glen Stewart-Bellevue Cove
•	Souris-Elmira
- ·	Kensington-Malpeque
Rodgerson, Eva	West Point-Bloomfield
Shea, Gail	Tignish-DeBlois

Members and Ministers

Arsenault, Wilfred (Evangeline-Miscouche)		
Bagnall, Jim (Montague-Kilmuir)	Government House Leader [fall 2005]	
Ag	griculture, Fisheries Aquaculture [spring 2006]	
Ballem, James (Stanhope-East Royalty)	Environment, Energy and Forestry	
Bertram, Carolyn (Crapaud-Hazel Grove)		
Binns, Pat (Murray River-Gaspereaux)		
	ster Responsible for Intergovernmental Affairs	
Brown, Philip (Cascumpec-Grand River)		
Brown, Richard (Charlottetown-Kings Square)	Opposition House Leader	
Collins, Wayne (Winsloe-West Royalty)		
Crane, Olive (Morell-Fortune Bay) [elected 20 Ma		
Currie, Michael (Georgetown-Baldwin's Road)	<u>-</u>	
Deighan, Greg (Wilmot-Summerside)		
Dover, Mildred (Tracadie-Fort Augustus)		
Dunn, Cletus (Alberton-Miminegash)		
Ghiz, Robert (Charlottetown-Rochford Square)		
Gillan, Chester (Parkdale-Belvedere)		
MacAdam, Kevin (Morell-Fortune Bay)	<u> </u>	
	[resigned 17 February 2006]	
MacAleer, Wes (Charlottetown-Spring Park)		
MacDonald, Helen (St. Eleanors-Summerside)		
MacDonald, Wilbur (Belfast-Pownal Bay)	Government Whip	
MacFadyen, Elmer (Sherwood-Hillsborough)	Community and Cultural Affairs	
MacKenzie, Beth (Park Corner-Oyster Bed)		
MacKinley, Ron (North River-Rice Point)	Opposition Whip	
McCardle, Fred (Borden-Kinkora)		
McKenna, David (Glen Stewart-Bellevue Cove)	D . C . 1	
Mooney, Andy (Souris-Elmira)		
Murphy, Mitch (Kensington-Malpeque)	Provincial Treasurer	
Rodgerson, Eva (West Point-Bloomfield)	The man art of an and Delalia Warder	
Shea, Gail (Tignish-DeBlois)	Transportation and Public Works	
Sitting Days for Fall 2005-Spring 2006		
Ç ţ	•	
Fall Session		
November: 16, 17, 18, 22, 23, 24, 25, 29, 30	May: 2, 3, 4, 5, 9, 10, 11, 12, 16, 17, 18, 19,	
December: 1, 2, 6, 7, 8, 9, 13, 14, 15	23, 24	
	June: 27, 28	
Spring Session		
March: 30, 31		
April: 4, 5, 6, 7, 11, 12, 18, 19, 20, 21, 25,		
26, 27, 28		

Statements by Ministers

Agriculture, Fisheries and Aquaculture

Kevin MacAdam resigned 17 February 2006 – Jim Bagnall became minister in spring 2006

Aquaculture Presentation (18 November), 117

Capital Gains Exemption for Fishers (4 May), 2389

Directions for Department (19 April), 1759

Expansion of Organic Sectors (31 March), 1184

Loan Program for Hog Producers (20 April), 1817

New Environmental Funding for Agriculture (18 April), 1678

Study of Financial Situation of Lobster Fishermen (29 November), 425

Community and Cultural Affairs (Elmer MacFadyen)

Art Bank Funding (13 December), 951

ArtsSmarts (9 May), 2535

Atlantic Ministers of Labour Conference (27 June), 3302

Baptismal Database (17 November), 35

Best Ever Program (1 December), 558

Budget Initiatives (7 April), 1466

Canada-PEI MRIF Tignish Centennial Arena (21 April), 1899

Canada Reads Books Available at Island Libraries (11April), 1527

Donation of The Island Magazine Collection to Island Schools (14 December 1037

Emergency Preparedness Week (5 May), 2485

The Guild (8 December), 810

Healthy Risk Initiative (6 December), 682

Heritage Places (4 April), 1239

Heritage Places Designations (23 May), 3149

Historic Places - Peake Carvell Building (25 April), 1955

Libraries and Literacy (5 April), 1330

Minimum Wage Increase (28 June), 3379

National Day of Mourning (28 April), 2183

North American Occupational Safety and Health Week (NAOSH), (2 May), 2234

PEI Book Award (7 December), 763

PEI Book Awards Short List of Finalists (16 May), 2839

Polar Foods Workers (24 November), 291

Provincial Library Service French Language Abbycat (3 May), 2326

Release of the Prince Edward Island Physical Activity Strategy (23 November), 235

Renewal of the Canada-PEI Agreement on French Language Services (30 November), 501

Special Olympics Canada Honours Special Olympics PEI (29 November), 421

Sport PEI Awards Banquet (12 April), 1630

SummerActive (11 May), 2687

UPEI Faculty Strike Resolution (5 April), 1328

Volunteer Recognition Awards (13 December), 950

Volunteer Recognition Awards (18 April), 1681

Wireless Internet Connection at Confederation Centre Library (24 November), 291

Development and Technology (Mike Currie)

Backbone Charlottetown (21 April), 1901

Labour Relations Board Decision re: Polar Foods (18 November), 118

Productivity Improvement Program (22 November), 160

Sanofi Aventis Biotech Challenge (5 May), 2481

Small Business Tax Rate (12 April), 1622

Students to Join Team PEI Trade Mission (20 April), 1824

Winners of Canada Day Poster Challenge (28 April), 2186

Education and Attorney General (Mildred Dover)

Allied Youth Funding (12 April), 1624

Appointments to Queen's Counsel (15 December), 1099

Budget Initiative (20 April), 1826

Creating a Maritime Network to Support Aboriginal Youth (8 December), 811

Duffy Science Centre Rededication (5 May), 2486

Eclipse Program (18 May), 2993

Education Budget 2006-2007 (6 April), 1382

Financial Support for UPEI (31 March), 1180

Floral Hills Memorial Gardens (2 May), 2240

High Achieving Students (2 May), 2235

Holland College Newsletter "Benchmark" (10 May), 2628

Home and School Initiatives (5 April), 1331

Human Rights Day (9 December), 901

National Literacy Forum (1 December), 559

National Victims of Crime Awareness Week (25 April), 1952

New School Calendar (30 November), 502

Nutrition Policies Adopted by All Boards (27 April), 2085

Parliamentary Page Announcement (19 May), 3095

PEI Science Fair (25 April), 1950

Request for Support for an Educational Amendment to Bill C-60 (17 November), 34

Test Your Financial IQ (16 May), 2839

UPEI Research Accomplishments (29 November), 422

Voices in Harmony at Christmas (8 December), 813

Environment, Energy and Forestry (Jamie Ballem)

A Bright Idea Campaign (2 May), 2238

Agreement Regarding Hazelbrook Construction and Demolition Disposal Site (7 April), 1471

Ground Hemlock Buyers' Course (25 November), 368

Ground Hemlock Regulations (19 April), 1761

Groundwater Levels (12 April), 1629

Management Agreement with the Environmental Coalition of Prince Edward Island (13 December), 949

National Biofuels Meeting (24 May), 3243

National Wildlife Week (7 April), 1472

Oil Giveaway 2006 (11 May), 2686

100th Anniversary of the PEI Wildlife Federation (21 April), 1904

Opening of the 2006 Angling Season (12 April), 1628

Partnership Project (18 November), 117

PEI Environmental Awards (6 April), 1386

Wildlife Conservation Fund (9 December), 900

WindEnergy 2006-International Trade Fair (24 May), 3242

Wind Power Purchase Agreement (5 April), 1326

Health, Social Services and Seniors (Chester Gillan)

A Salute to Island Volunteers (25 April), 1951

Additions of New Drugs to PEI Drug Program (11 April), 1526

Budget Initiative Highlights (20 April), 1821

Budget Initiatives and Their Impacts on Health Care (12 April), 1625

Commitment to Health Care (24 November), 293

Cystic Fibrosis Awareness Month (2 May), 2231

Early Learning and Child Care (23 November), 239

Enhanced Physician Strategy (4 May), 2384

Family Doctor Week in Canada (7 December), 762

Foster Families (8 December), 813

Giving Trees... Giving Hope (18 May), 2996

Ground Ambulance Services on PEI (22 November), 162

In Support of Minister Dover's Statement on Healthy Eating Policies in Schools (27 April), 2086

International Day of Disabled Persons (6 December), 684

International Day of Families (12 May), 2780

June is Seniors Month (18 May), 2994

May is MS Awareness Month (5 May), 2478

May is Speech and Hearing Month (23 May), 3146

Medic Alert Month (3 May), 2327

Minimally Invasive Surgery at PCH (3 May), 2323

National Child Day (18 November), 115

National Digestive Motility Awareness Month (4 May), 2388

National Nursing Week (10 May), 2626

Needle Exchange Program (5 May), 2482

Off-Campus Work Permits (27 April), 2088

Physician Recruitment (28 June), 3376

QEH Volunteer Recognition (23 May), 3147

Rape Crisis Centre Funding (4 April), 1237

Seniors' Secretariat (7 December), 764

Souris Hospital Emergency Department (8 December), 808

World Health Day (7 April), 1470

Premier (Pat Binns)

Appreciative Remarks re: UPEI Strike (6 April), 1381

Boys and Girls Club Week (19 May), 3090

Canadian mental health Association (4 May), 2388

Champion for Children Awards Ceremony (28 June), 3375

Charlottetown Hockey Mommas (3 May), 2325

December 10-Make Poverty History Campaign (9 December), 891

Electoral Boundaries Commission (29 November), 420

Electoral Boundaries Debate (27 June), 3296

Equalization Entitlement (8 December), 806

First Ministers' Meeting (22 November), 160

Government's Commitment to Health Care (8 December), 816

Historica Heritage Fair (17 May), 2932

Infrastructure Announcement (5 May), 2486

International Trade Development Agreement (28 April), 2182

International Volunteer Day (6 December), 680

IT Announcement (31 March), 1185

Literacy Campaign Launch (5 May), 2476

National Missing Children's Day (19 May), 3091

New Deal for Cities and Communities (22 November), 159

Nominations for Annual Champions for Children Award (9 May), 2537

O'Leary Hockeyville (5 May), 2480

PEI Music Awards-Urban Carmichael (17 November), 36

PEI Reads Family Literacy Initiative (14 December), 1036

Phase 1 Redevelopment of QEH (9 May), 2533

Premier's Cup (25 April), 1949

Report on Council of the Federation Meeting (19 April), 1756

Tribute to Mark MacDonald (13 December), 948

Tribute to Terry Donahue (30 November), 504

2006 Council of the Federation Literacy Award Call for Nominations (25 April), 1948

United Way (30 November), 500

UPEI Faculty Strike Resolution (5 April), 1325

World AIDS Day (1 December), 556

Provincial Treasurer (Mitch Murphy)

Equalization Payments (8 December), 815 Fall Capital Plan (9 December), 893 PEI Economy Progress Report 2005 (18 November), 112 Renewable Energy Equipment (24 November), 292 2006 Canadian Census (2 May), 2232 2006 Property Tax Bills (28 April), 2187

Speaker (Greg Deighan)

Speaker's Ruling (25 November), 354 Speaker's Ruling (30 November), 486 Speaker's Ruling (11 April), 1507 Speaker's Ruling (26 April), 2016 Speaker's Announcement (24 May), 3245

Tourism (Philip Brown)

Air Access (23 November), 237

Airport Traffic Up 27% (11 April), 1529

Brookvale Season-Winter of 2005 (7 April), 1473

Confederation Bridge 2006 Concert Series by Confederation Centre of the Arts (5 May), 2483

Cultural Tourism Strategy (11 April), 1528

Environment, Energy and Forestry Budget (11 April), 1524

First Ever Atlantic Canada Tourism Mission to China (24 November), 293

1st Quarter Performance (16 May), 2837

Fodor's Golf Digest Best Places to Stay (24 May), 3244

Golf PEI Destination and Golf Guide (20 April), 1825

Heart and Stroke Charity Auction-Legends Event (31 March), 1186

New PEI Tourism Web Site Launched (26 April), 2031

New Prince Edward Island Signage in New Brunswick (27 April), 2084

Occupancy Reporting (12 April), 1631

On Board Ambassador Program (18 April), 1679

Points East Coastal Drive (10 May), 2627

Provincial Golf Courses Open Dates (25 April), 1956

Quebec Contest with Info 800 Radio (19 May), 3094

2nd Annual Jazz and Blues Festival News Conference (5 May), 2484

Take Your Family Fishing Weekend (18 May), 2999

Toronto Sun Golf Award (6 April), 1385

Tour the Island Contest Winners (14 December), 1038

Tourism Industry Association AGM (24 November), 290

Tourism Industry Association Presidents Honoured (29 November), 423

Tourism Marketing Campaign (12 May), 2782

Tourism-PEI Budget (21 April), 1902

Transportation and Public Works (Gail Shea)

Adopt-A-Highway Program (18 May), 2996

Basin Head Updates (28 April), 2184

Bike Helmet Safety Month (18 May), 2998

Canada Road Safety Week (17 May), 2933

Cargo Securement Regulations (23 November), 238

Community Seat Belt Survey (29 November), 424

Compost Appreciation Day (11 May), 2688

December 6th Memorial (2 December), 647

Don Barlow Memoriam (27 June), 3302

Ducks Unlimited Canada-Lieutenant Governor's Greenwing Conservation Award (26 April), 2030

Fall Conference of TAC (29 June), 3378

Safe Graduation (19 May), 3093

Highway Safety Staff Fraud Training (1 December), 561

Impaired Driving (19 May), 3092

Medical Reporting Systems (6 December), 683

National Safe Driving Week (30 November), 503

Roadbuilders and Heavy Construction Association (9 December), 899

SADD/PEI LCC Holiday Safe Driving Partnership (8 December), 812

Scales Pond Project (25 November), 369

Spring Weight Restrictions (18 April), 1680

2006 Canadian Council of Motor Transport Administrators Conference (1 December), 562

2006 CCMTA National Conference (11 May), 2689

2006 TPW Budget Highlights (20 April), 1819

Oral Questions

A

- AA meetings at Western Hospital (23 May), 3136; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Access to publicly funded medications (18 May), 2979; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- ACOA (28 April), 2177; Wayne Collins; Mike Currie
- AgraWest Investments Ltd. (23 May), 3138; Richard Brown; Mike Currie
- Agreement with Atlantic Lotto Corporation (12 April), 1616; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy
- Agriculture and fisheries portfolio (28 April), 2175; Ron MacKinley; Premier
- Agro-complex at Crapaud (11 May), 2682; Olive Crane; Mike Currie
- Ambulance service in Souris
 (25 April), 1936; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
 (10 May), 2618; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Ambulance services (8 December), 798; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Amendment to *Renewable Energy Act* (5 May), 2476; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem
- Amendment to tax exemption bill (13 December), 935; Leader of the Opposition; Mitch Murphy; Premier
- Amendments to *Labour Act* (11 May), 2685); Richard Brown; Elmer MacFadyen
- Amount of assistance per month (15 December), 1091; Richard Brown; Chester Gillan; Premier

Amount of 2004-2005 deficit (22 November), 151; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy

Appeal re *Human Rights Act* decision

(18 April), 1663; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Mildred Dover

(19 April), 1743; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Mildred Dover

(21 April), 1886; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

(26 April), 2020; Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover

(5 May), 2463; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

(17 May), 2929; Richard Brown; Mildred Dover

(24 May), 3230; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

(27 June), 3290; Richard Brown; Mildred Dover

Approval of prescription drugs (28 June), 3360; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Argyle Shore Provincial Park (24 May), 3240; Carolyn Bertram; Philip Brown

Artifactory (9 May), 2531;

Carolyn Bertram; Elmer MacFadyen

Assistance for hog producers

(5 April), 1323; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall (18 April), 1675; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Assistance for Island fishers (7 December), 757; Andy Mooney; Kevin MacAdam

Assistance for Women's Institute (19 May), 3085; Wilbur MacDonald; Mike Currie

Assistance to farmers (18 May), 2991; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Assistance to fishermen (27 June), 3287; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Atlantic Lotto Agreement (26 April), 2027; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy

Atlantic Technology Centre (20 April), 1811; David McKenna; Mike Currie Aquaculture at federal level (18 November), 107; Andy Mooney; Kevin MacAdam

В

Battery recycling (1 December), 551; Wilfred Arsenault; Gail Shea

Benefit of flu vaccine (4 April), 1231; Beth MacKenzie; Chester Gillan

Best Start program (26 April), 2025; Wes MacAleer; Chester Gillan

Bid for ambulance contract (17 May), 2919; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Biodiesel plant and canola crushing plant (9 December), 888; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem

Biodiesel production (9 December), 889; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem

Bloomfield Corner improvements (12 May), 2775; Eva Rodgerson; Gail Shea

BN and Health Care Futures program (19 April), 1751; David McKenna; Chester Gillan

Border passport requirements [see Border passports to the US]

Border passports to the US (22 November), 154; Cletus Dunn; Philip Brown (17 May), 2927; Wes MacAleer; Premier

Breast cancer screening

(21 April), 1891; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan (21 April), 1895; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan (3 May), 2318; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan

Bridge financing for fishers (28 April), 2181; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Budget and financial markets (26 April), 2024;

Wayne Collins; Mitch Murphy

Budget for ambulance services (15 December), 1085; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Bursary program cuts for speech pathologists (23 November), 234; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan

Bus regulations (26 April), 2026; Richard Brown: Mildred Dover

Business plan for racino

(11 April), 1512; Leader of the Opposition; Mitch Murphy (17 May), 2925; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy

Busing children to kindergarten (24 May), 3241; Carolyn Bertram; Mitch Murphy

 \mathbf{C}

CAIS appeals

(2 December), 637; Ron MacKinley; Kevin MacAdam (7 December), 754; Ron MacKinley; Kevin MacAdam

CAIS payments (18 November), 102; Ron MacKinley; Kevin MacAdam

CAIS program

(5 April), 1324; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall (18 April), 1677; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall (9 May), 2529; Wilbur MacDonald; Jim Bagnall (18 May), 2983; Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall

Canadian health information report (8 December), 802; David McKenna; Chester Gillan

Cancer control strategy

(18 November), 98; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan; Premier (4 May), 2372; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Cancer rate statistics (21 April), 1896; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan

Cancer screening (4 May), 2374;

Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

- Capital budget (30 November), 499; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy
- Capital gains exemption on fishing license transfers

(3 May), 2318; Wilfred Arsenault; Jim Bagnall

(4 May), 2383; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Cardigan Fish Hatchery (26 April), 2029; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem

Census Day (16 May), 2832;

Wayne Collins; Mitch Murphy

Child care agreement

(5 April), 1312; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

(6 April), 1367; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Chester Gillan

(24 May), 3229; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

- Child care allowance (27 April), 2071; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Child care funding (5 April), 1315; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Closure of Souris emergency department (8 December), 792; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Commercialization in schools (16 May), 2831; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover
- Committee for Souris health care (25 November), 32; Andy Mooney; Chester Gillan
- Committee report on impaired driving (14 December), 1031; Wayne Collins; Gail Shea
- Community care rate structure (24 May), 3229; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Community health boards (9 December), 878; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

- Community projects (24 May), 3237; Wayne Collins; Mike Currie
- Community Service Bursary Program (11 May), 2682; Wayne Collins; Mildred Dover
- Compensation for fish plant workers (24 November), 286; Wes MacAleer; Mike Currie
- Compensation for fishery closure (19 April), 1755; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall
- Compensation for Polar Food employees (28 June), 3372; Richard Brown; Mike Currie
- Compost appreciation day (18 May), 2988; David McKenna; Gail Shea
- Compost at Rose Valley (25 November), 366; Carolyn Bertram; Jamie Ballem
- Condition of roads in Tyne Valley area (28 June), 3364; Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover; Philip Brown
- Confederation Centre funding (23 May), 3132; [see also Reduced funding for Confederation Centre]

 Leader of the Opposition; Elmer MacFadyen
- Constitution and property rights (27 April), 2077; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Constitutional validity (9 December), 882; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Construction committee of Montague high school (19 May), 3085; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover
- Construction of Montague high school (2 May), 2228; [see also New Montague high school] Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover
- Construction of Summerside depot (2 May), 2223; Richard Brown; Mike Currie
- Control over sale of chemicals

(23 May), 3145; Ron MacKinley; Philip Brown (24 May), 3235; Ron MacKinley; Jamie Ballem

Cornwall bypass

(24 November), 287; Ron MacKinley; Gail Shea (4 May), 2378; Ron MacKinley; Gail Shea (4 May), 2380; Ron MacKinley; Gail Shea; Premier

Cost of advertising PEI (30 November), 499; Richard Brown; Philip Brown

Cost of Dundarave and Canadian Golf Academy (30 November), 487 Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Mildred Dover

Cost of golf academy (28 April); 2173; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Cost of lawsuit re: fishery quota (31 March), 1177; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall (28 April), 2174; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Cost of McQuaid commission (9 May), 2521; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Cost overruns at IWMC (6 December), 664; Leader of the Opposition; Gail Shea

Cost to amend *Human Rights Act* (11 May), 2677; Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover

Costs of court case re federal government (27 April), 2077; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Jim Bagnall

Coverage for prescription drugs (2 December), 634; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Criteria for bona fide farmer status (18 November), 107; Andy Mooney; Kevin MacAdam

Crown corporation reports (17 November), 28; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy

Cruise ships and tourism (7 April), 1461; Wes MacAleer; Philip Brown Cutback of QEH ER services (24 November), 281; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

D

- Dairy milk industry meetings
 - (18 November), 106; Ron MacKinley; Kevin MacAdam
 - (18 November), 111; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Dairy milk industry meetings and WTO (18 November), 109; Ron MacKinley; Kevin MacAdam
- Damage to Crowbush (21 April), 1893; Olive Crane; Gail Shea
- Decommission of Rose Valley site (6 December), 671; Carolyn Bertram; Gail Shea; Jamie Ballem
- Decrease in government IT positions (19 May), 3080; Leader of the Opposition; Mitch Murphy
- De-designation of protected areas
 - (13 December), 939; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem; Premier
 - (13 December), 945; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem
 - (13 December), 946; Carolyn Bertram; Jamie Ballem; Premier
- Detour from Midgell bridge construction (27 June), 3285; Leader of the Opposition; Gail Shea
- Disability support program (1 December), 547; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan; Mildred Dover
- Discussions with native leaders (2 December), 642; Wayne Collins; Premier
- Disinfection site at Borden (23 May), 3144; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall
- Disposal of international waste (26 April), 2028; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem
- Doctor relocation incentives (12 April), 1610; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Doctor recruitment budget

(7 April), 1455; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan (12 April), 1609; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Doctor residency program (25 April), 1941; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Drug team for west Prince (25 April), Cletus Dunn; Mildred Dover

Dumping permits (6 April), 1379; Ron MacKinley; Jamie Ballem

 \mathbf{E}

East Point Wind Farm

(5 May), 2467; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem (5 May), 2470; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem

Eastern and western EI hospitals (24 November), 280; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Eastern coastal tourist routes (23 November), 230; Wilbur MacDonald; Philip Brown

Economic impact of ECMA events (31 March), 1175; Wayne Collins; Philip Brown

Education funding (31 March), 1166; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Mildred Dover

Education task force (29 November), 406; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

Education task force report (14 December), 1035; Carolyn Bertram; Elmer MacFadyen; Mildred Dover

Educational assistants

(6 December), 673; Carolyn Bertram; Gail Shea; Mildred Dover

(6 December), Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

(7 April), 1465; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

EI pilot project (23 May), 3142; Richard Brown; Premier

- Election dates and women nominations (24 May), 3228; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Electoral boundaries [see also Constitutional validity]
 - (30 November), 491; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
 - (1 December), 545; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
 - (1 December), 555; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
 - (9 December), 881; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
 - (9 May), 2520; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
 - (9 May), 2524; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Electoral Boundaries Committee report (18 April), 1667; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Electoral officers (9 May), 2522; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Electricity rate increases
 - (5 May), 2472; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem
 - (9 May), 2530; Wes MacAleer; Jamie Ballem
- Electricity transmission agreement
 - (6 April), 1372; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Jamie Ballem
 - (7 April), 1453; Leader of the Opposition; Jamie Ballem; Premier
 - (11 April), 1520; Wayne Collins; Jamie Ballem
- Emergency services in Prince County (8 December), 795; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- EMS ambulance service contract (12 May), 2773; Ron MacKinley; Mildred Dover
- EMS contract (18 May), 2987; Ron MacKinley; Chester Gillan
- Encounters with Canada (5 April), 1321; Wayne Collins; Mildred Dover
- Enhancement of Hermitage Creek (17 May), 2926; Wayne Collins; Mike Currie
- Environmental assessment of DesRoches pond (28 June), 3365; Carolyn Bertram; Gail Shea

Environmental Coalition-government agreement (14 December), 1030; David McKenna; Jamie Ballem

Equalization payments

(26 April), 2026; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy (3 May), Wes MacAleer; Mitch Murphy

Equalization program change (9 December), 885; Wayne Collins; Premier

Equalization transfers to PEI (23 November), 231; Wilfred Arsenault; Mitch Murphy

Essential service legislation (23 May), 3144; Richard Brown; Elmer MacFadyen

Extension of Daylight Saving Time (6 December), 675; Cletus Dunn: Premier

F

Farm courses (6 April), 1379; Ron MacKinley; Jamie Ballem

Federal aid to farmers (27 June), 3289; Ron MacKinley: Jim Bagnall

Federal-provincial agreement (2 May), 2222; Richard Brown; Mike Currie

Feed-in rate re: Ventis Energy (9 December), 890; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem (15 December), 1095; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem

Film on renewable energy (2 December), 644; Leader of the Opposition; Jamie Ballem; Premier

Financial status of racino (9 December), 886; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy

Financial study on south side lobster, (5 April) 1320; Olive Crane; Jim Bagnall

Fiscal imbalance meeting (18 April), 1673;

Wayne Collins; Premier

- Fish landings (31 March), 1176; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall
- Fishers' dues and tax number (24 May), 3239; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall
- Fishers' Loan Request (31 March), 1172; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall
- Freedom of association (5 May), 2464; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Freedom of information request (5 April), 1319; Richard Brown; Premier (5 April), 1322; Richard Brown; Premier
- French health web site (18 April), 1672; Wilfred Arsenault; Chester Gillan
- French Language Services Agreement (25 November), 364; Wilfred Arsenault; Elmer MacFadyen (29 November), 415; Wilfred Arsenault; Elmer MacFadyen
- Friends of Elmira railway (12 May), 2769; Leader of the Opposition; Gail Shea
- Fuel cost relief for homeowners (17 November), 21; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Funding for AIDS PEI (20 April), 1812; Richard Brown; Chester Gillan; Philip Brown; Premier
- Funding for agriculture (31 March), 1178; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall
- Funding for CAIS program [see CAIS program]
- Funding for early learning and child care (30 November), 494; David McKenna; Chester Gillan
- Funding for physician recruitment (23 November), 223; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

(25 November), 355; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Funding for Rendez-vous Rustico (28 June), 3366; Carolyn Bertram; Philip Brown; Elmer MacFadyen

Funding for school buses (4 April), 1236; Ron MacKinley; Mildred Dover

Funding for public transport (12 May), 2776; Wayne Collins; Elmer MacFadyen

Funding for young children (6 April), 1377; David McKenna; Chester Gillan

Funding of home care (2 December), 634; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Funding to UPEI and AVC (6 April), 1376; Wes MacAleer; Mildred Dover

Fundraising for band programs

(16 May), 2832; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover (16 May), 2833; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

Fundraising for school libraries (16 May), 2831; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

Funds in trust at Ernst & Young

(11 May), 2677; Leader of the Opposition; Mike Currie (12 May), 2766; Leader of the Opposition; Mike Currie

Furnace oil price comparisons (13 December), 943; Wayne Collins; Jamie Ballem

G

Gaming machines in bars and restaurants (17 May), 2928; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy

Garbage collection fees (17 November), 27; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Garden Province Meat plant (18 April), 1676; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Gateway Village

(27 June), 3289; Fred McCardle; Mike Currie (28 June), 3371; Carolyn Bertram; Mike Currie

GDP ratio (26 April), 2024;

Wayne Collins; Mitch Murphy

Golf academy at Roseneath (28 April), 2171;

Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover; Mike Currie; Premier

Golf industry losses (28 April), 2169;

Leader of the Opposition; Philip Brown

Golf PEI forecast revenue (2 May), 2227;

Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy; Philip Brown

Golf tournament at Dundarave (18 April), 1666;

Leader of the Opposition; Philip Brown

Government contributions to city projects (15 December), 1096;

Richard Brown; Elmer MacFadyen

Government funding of potato buy-back (18 May), 2985;

Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Graduated licensing system (28 June), 3373;

Richard Brown; Gail Shea

Grey Worldwide advertising contract (10 May), 2623;

Carolyn Bertram; Philip Brown

GST rebates (13 December), 944;

Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem

Η

Habitat in the Strait (27 June), 3288;

Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Harbour closed to shellfishing (11 April), 1522;

Ron MacKinley; Jamie Ballem

Health care cuts and hospitals (24 November), 279;

Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Health care spending

- (2 December), 635; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- (2 December), 643; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Health specialists (19 May), 3078;

Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

High speed Internet to rural areas (30 November), 496;

Richard Brown; Mike Currie

Home retrofit program (18 November), 108;

Wayne Collins; Jamie Ballem

Hospital service models

- (8 December), 796; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- (8 December), 798; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- (15 December), 1086; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

I

Inadequate road signage at Bonshaw (27 June), 3286;

Ron MacKinley; Gail Shea

Increase to Waste Watch fees

- (22 November), 154; Richard Brown; Gail Shea
- (22 November), 156; Richard Brown; Gail Shea

Independence of commission (9 December), 882;

Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Information and Privacy Commissioner (11 May), 2673;

Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover

Interlock ignition program (2 December), 641;

David McKenna; Gail Shea

International waste (27 April), 2079;

Wayne Collins; Jamie Ballem

Investigation into Polar Foods (11 May), 2675;

Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover

IWMC and IRAC (22 November), 158;

Leader of the Opposition; Gail Shea

IWMC financial statement (22 November), 156; Richard Brown; Gail Shea

IWMC spring clean-up dates (12 April), 1619; Wes MacAleer; Gail Shea

J

[none]

K

Kids Count program (16 May), 2834; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

L

Law enforcement re municipalities (11 May), 2678; Leader of the Opposition; Elmer MacFadyen

Learning disability testing (17 November), 30; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

Legal costs re: Victoria Park (14 December), 1025; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Elmer MacFadyen

Legends of Golf event (21 April), 1894; Wilbur MacDonald; Philip Brown

Legislation for nurse practitioners (1 December), 554; Richard Brown; Chester Gillan

Lending agency debt cancelled (14 December), 1024; Leader of the Opposition; Mitch Murphy

Lending agency loans (2 May), 2220; Leader of the Opposition; Mitch Murphy

Length of school bus routes (4 April), 1235; Ron MacKinley; Mildred Dover

Licensing of nurse practitioners

(25 November), 360; Richard Brown; Chester Gillan

(25 November), 364; Richard Brown; Chester Gillan

(8 December), 803; Richard Brown; Chester Gillan

Loans for crab licences

(19 April), 1752; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall; Mitch Murphy (9 May), 2526; Ron MacKinley; Mitch Murphy; Jim Bagnall

Loans from BDI (24 May), 3233;

Leader of the Opposition; Mike Currie

Location of EMS ambulances (19 May), 3081;

Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan

Location of Premier and ministers (12 May), 2766;

Leader of the Opposition; Elmer MacFadyen

Loss of ER physicians at QEH

(24 November), 281; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

(25 November), 355; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

(6 December), 675; David McKenna; Chester Gillan

Low capacity wells

(30 November), 495; Eva Rodgerson; Jamie Ballem

(30 November), 496; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem

Low interest loans for fishermen (7 December), 758;

Ron MacKinley; Kevin MacAdam

M

Malpeque Area Development

(28 June), 3368; Carolyn Bertram; Mike Currie (28 June), 3370; Carolyn Bertram; Mike Currie

Mammography services (12 April), 1621;

Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan

Martin-WCB case (14 December), 1027;

Carolyn Bertram; Elmer MacFadyen

McQuaid commission report

(9 May), 2523; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

(10 May), 2613; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Meals on Wheels (1 December), 553;

Richard Brown; Chester Gillan

Meteor Creek (1 December), 542; Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover

Meteor Creek investigation (11 May), 2677; Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover

Midgell bridge (2 May), 2225; Olive Crane; Gail Shea

Mi'kmaq in settlers tour (19 May), 3088; Carolyn Bertram; Philip Brown

MLAs' responsibilities (29 November), 413 Ron MacKinley; Premier; Kevin MacAdam

MOU with EMS (23 May), 3133; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

MRIF program (24 May), 3236; Wilfred Arsenault; Elmer MacFadyen

Municipalities Act legislation

(11 May), 2678; Leader of the Opposition; Elmer MacFadyen (12 May), 2776; Ron MacKinley; Elmer MacFadyen

N

National Products Marketing Act (9 May), 2525; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall (16 May), 2830; Carolyn Bertram; Elmer MacFadyen

Need for speech language pathologists (23 November), 232; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan

New forms of gambling at racino (12 April), 1616; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy (17 May), 2926: Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy

New French school (12 May), 2768; Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover; Gail Shea

New gambling devices at racino (12 April), 1620;

- Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy
- New government garage (5 May), 2469; Wilfred Arsenault; Gail Shea
- New Montague high school
 - (16 May), 2823; Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover (28 June), 3361; Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover
- New physician for QEH ER (7 December), 752; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- New real estate tax (13 December), 934; Leader of the Opposition; Mitch Murphy
- New repair program for seniors (27 April), 2080; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan
- New specialists' position (31 March), 1178; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan
- New visitor information centre (28 June), 3370; Wes MacAleer; Philip Brown
- Northumberland Strait Lobster Fishery (27 June), 3282; Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall
- Number of ambulances and paramedics (15 December), 1086; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Number of audiologists in province (19 May), 3077; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Number of family physicians (23 November), 223; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Number of provincial election polls (22 November), 146; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Number of respiratory therapists (19 May), 3077; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Number of speech language pathologists (19 May), 3078; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

- Ocean Choice (7 December), 754; Ron MacKinley; Kevin MacAdam
- Oil tank inspections (15 December), 1094; Wayne Collins; Jamie Ballem
- O'Leary Community Hospital (8 December), 795; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- O'Leary community improvements (23 May), 3141; Eva Rodgerson; Mike Currie
- One-Tonne Challenge
 - (18 November), 109; Wayne Collins; Jamie Ballem (11 April), 1521; Wayne Collins; Jamie Ballem
- Oral health for seniors (10 May), 2621; David McKenna; Chester Gillan
- Over-crowding on buses (25 April), 1942; Ron MacKinley; Mildred Dover

P

- Parkdale Medical Centre (14 December), 1022; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Pay levels of physicians (20 April), 1805; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Pay rates for ER physicians
 - (24 November), 277; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
 - (24 November), 284; Andy Mooney, Chester Gillan
- Pay rates for physicians (25 November), 362; Andy Mooney; Chester Gillan
- PEI's preparation for influenza epidemic (13 December), 945; David McKenna; Chester Gillan
- PEI Fisherman's Association request (29 November), 412; Ron MacKinley; Premier

- Permit and application numbers (9 December), 884; Wes MacAleer; Elmer MacFadyen
- Physician complement (19 May), 3076; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Physician recruitment (24 November), 283; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Physician residency program (14 December), 1022; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Chester Gillan
- Physicians for Souris ER (7 December), 750; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Plan for emergency services in rural PEI (8 December), 801; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Plebiscite day polling stations (22 November), 145; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Plough the Waves information centre (2 May), 2225; Wilbur MacDonald; Philip Brown

Polar Foods

- (29 November), 417; Ron MacKinley; Premier (1 December), 544; Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover
- Polar Foods-FPI deal (25 November), 357; Leader of the Opposition; Mike Currie
- Policy board re number of students on school buses (25 April), 1948; Ron MacKinley; Mildred Dover
- Pollution of harbour and Northumberland Strait (6 April), 1378; Ron MacKinley; Jamie Ballem

Premier's salary

(28 April), 2176; Ron MacKinley; Premier (28 April), 2178; Ron MacKinley; Premier

Prior notice of gas price increases (12 April), 1615; Richard Brown; Mildred Dover

- Privatization of IT services (19 May), 3081; Leader of the Opposition; Mitch Murphy
- Production of ethanol for fuel (24 May), 3233; Ron MacKinley; Jamie Ballem
- Property assessment increases (17 May), 2924; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy
- Property tax assessments (10 May), 2622; Wayne Collins; Mitch Murphy
- Property taxes (17 November), 23; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Proposed bill re: suing tobacco companies (8 December), 806; Richard Brown; Premier
- Proposed hospital for west Prince (20 April), 1806; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Chester Gillan
- Proposed tax deductions for equine industry (17 May), 2928; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy
- Protection from home invasions (7 December), 756; Wilbur MacDonald; Mildred Dover
- Protection of eagle nest site (12 April), 1618; Fred McCardle; Jamie Ballem
- Provincial gasoline tax (17 November), 25; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- PST exempt from electricity and oil (15 December), 1095; Richard Brown; Premier
- Public health care supervisor (7 December), 749; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan
- Public input on health care (26 April), 2016; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Publicly operated ambulance system (15 December), 1088; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Q

QEH emergency room (11 April), 1510; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

QEH executive director resigning (9 December), 880; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

QEH ER waiting times (25 November), 354; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

QEH waiting time for emergency service (8 December), 800; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Questions re long-term care act (16 May), 2830; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan

R

Racino agreement (2 May), 2228; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy

Racino at Summerside (12 April), 1620; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy

RCMP training (23 May), 3137; Richard Brown; Mike Currie

Recommendations by auditor re: Polar Foods [see Polar Foods]

Recruitment of doctors

(11 April), 1512; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan (20 April), 1803; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan (20 April), 1806; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan (25 April), 1939; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan (26 April), 2019; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan (10 May), 2615; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Redesign of Peter Pan intersection (17 November), 30; Wayne Collins; Gail Shea

Reduced funding for Confederation Centre [see also Confederation Centre Funding]

(12 May), 2767; Leader of the Opposition; Elmer MacFadyen

(12 May), 2773; Ron MacKinley; Elmer MacFadyen

Reforestation plans (2 May), 2218; Leader of the Opposition; Jamie Ballem

Renovations to seniors' housing units (27 April), 2078; David McKenna; Chester Gillan

Rent increases and social assistance recipients (15 December), 1089; Richard Brown; Chester Gillan

Repair of Dunedin bridge (6 April), 1380; Ron MacKinley; Gail Shea

Repairs to Basin Head (25 April), 1944; Olive Crane; Gail Shea

Report on Northumberland Strait (24 May), 3237; [see also Pollution of harbour and Northumberland Strait]
Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Report re electoral boundaries (9 May), 2531; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Reports investigating sewage to harbour (11 April), 1521; Ron MacKinley: Jamie Ballem

Residential Energy Assistance Program (31 March), 1174 David McKenna; Jamie Ballem

Resolution of UPEI strike (31 March), 1171; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Restriction to employing retirees (28 June), 3375; Ron MacKinley; Mitch Murphy

Rise of Canadian dollar

(2 May), 2223; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy (2 May), 2226; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy; Philip Brown

Road access to Genge subdivision (19 May), 3083; Carolyn Bertram; Premier

Royal Conservatory of Music-Accreditation (24 May), 3239; Carolyn Bertram; Mitch Murphy

- Sale of Anglo-Tignish plant
 - (2 May), 2220; Leader of the Opposition; Gail Shea; Mike Currie
 - (3 May), 2311; Leader of the Opposition; Mike Currie; Premier
- School bus signs on blind hills (25 April), 1947;

Ron MacKinley; Mildred Dover; Gail Shea

School psychologists (4 April), 1230;

Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

School visitation (29 November), 411;

Ron MacKinley; Mildred Dover

Screening for colorectal cancer (3 May), 2321;

Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan

Selection process in ambulance tenders (18 May), 2988;

Ron MacKinley; Chester Gillan

Seniors' drivers' licenses and mandatory test (11 April), 1519;

Eva Rodgerson; Gail Shea

Seniors housing program (27 April), 2078;

David McKenna; Chester Gillan

Seniors' issues (19 May), 3084;

David McKenna; Chester Gillan

Sewage in harbour (27 June), 3289;

Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Sewage in Hillsborough river

(7 December), 760; Ron MacKinley; Kevin MacAdam; Jamie Ballem

(6 April), 1374; Ron MacKinley; Jamie Ballem

(11 April), 1517; Ron MacKinley; Jamie Ballem

Shortage of family physicians (24 November), 276;

Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Shrimp quota (21 April), 1889;

Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall

Shrimp quota lawsuit

- (31 March), 1176; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall
- (12 May), 2769; Leader of the Opposition; Jim Bagnall
- (12 May), 2771; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Smoking reduction strategy (4 May), 2375;

Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan; Premier

Souris ER closure (17 May), 2921;

Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Souris river closed to shellfishers (17 November), 29;

Andy Mooney; Kevin MacAdam

Souris steering committee (25 April), 1935;

Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Spare school buses (25 April), 1945;

Ron MacKinley; Mildred Dover

Specialists for schools (7 April), 1459;

Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

Standardized testing

(29 November), 409; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

(7 April), 1463; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover; Chester Gillan

Status of information centre building (15 December), 1093;

Helen MacDonald; Philip Brown

Status of rural community hospitals (9 December), 876;

Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Strathgartney and Campbells Cove parks (1 December), 552;

Wilbur MacDonald; Philip Brown

Student achievement plan (28 June), 3372;

Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

Student bursary program (2 May), 2228;

Richard Brown; Mildred Dover

Summerside physician replacement (7 December), 748;

Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

Support for PEI horse industry (17 May), 2930; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

T

Tax exemption for first-time home buyers (17 May), 2918; Leader of the Opposition; Mitch Murphy

Tax incentives to film industry (30 November), 497; Richard Brown; Mike Currie; Philip Brown

Tax on tourism operations (21 April), 1897; Ron MacKinley; Philip Brown; Mitch Murphy

Tax rate on gasoline

(4 April), 1224; Leader of the Opposition; Premier; Mitch Murphy (2 May), 2217; Leader of the Opposition; Mitch Murphy

Testing birds for flu virus (13 December), 945; David McKenna; Chester Gillan

Thermography (4 May), 2379; David McKenna; Chester Gillan

Time frame to call by-elections (17 May), 2922; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Tomato crop project

(12 May), 2774; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall (12 May), 2777; Ron MacKinley; Jim Bagnall

Tourism advertisements

(27 April), 2080; Carolyn Bertram; Philip Brown (10 May), 2619; Carolyn Bertram; Philip Brown

Tourism Advisory Council (23 May), 3141; Wayne Collins; Philip Brown

Trade mission proposed (7 April), 1462; Wayne Collins; Premier

Traveller's Rest intersection (4 May), 2380; Wilfred Arsenault; Gail Shea Treatment for youth drug abuse

- (11 May), 2678; Richard Brown; Chester Gillan
- (11 May), 2683; Richard Brown; Chester Gillan

2009 Canada Games (8 December), 801; Wilbur Macdonald; Elmer MacFadyen

2009 Canada Summer Games (18 April), 1668; Carolyn Bertram; Elmer MacFadyen

 \mathbf{U}

- Unnecessary 911 calls (22 November), 155; Wayne Collins; Elmer MacFadyen
- Update on finances (17 November), 27; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy
- Update on work on routes 1A and 2 (28 June), 3369; Helen MacDonald; Gail Shea
- UPEI faculty strike (4 April), 1232; David McKenna; Elmer MacFadyen
- Upgrades to Canoe Cove community (16 May), 2832; Beth MacKenzie; Mike Currie
- Upgrading of paramedics (15 December), 1088; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan

 \mathbf{V}

Visitor information centre (15 December), 1093; Helen MacDonald; Philip Brown

W

- Water testing of Souris river (17 November), 29; Andy Mooney; Kevin MacAdam
- WCB practices (14 December), 1032; Carolyn Bertram; Elmer MacFadyen

WestJet service (28 April), 2178;

David McKenna; Philip Brown

Wild turkeys (4 April), 1233; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem

Worker advisor for workers' compensation (14 December), 1028; Carolyn Bertram; Elmer MacFadyen

Workers compensation and pensions (8 December), 805; Richard Brown; Elmer MacFadyen

WPPI program (5 May), 2474; Richard Brown; Jamie Ballem

WTO meetings (29 November), 416; Fred McCardle; Kevin MacAdam

 \mathbf{X}

[none]

Y

Year-end financial statements (22 November), 150; Richard Brown; Mitch Murphy

 \mathbf{Z}

[none]

Statements by Members

Alberton-Miminegash (Dunn, Cletus)

Administrative Professionals Day (26 April), 2013
Alberton Christmas Parade (2 December), 628
Easter Cantata (11 April), 1508
Island Athletes in Hall of Fame (8 December), 790
Ken Quigley Memorial Award (19 May), 3075
Recognition of Athletes (11 May), 2671
Team Canada Atlantic Florida Trade Mission (5 May), 2461
Welcoming Remarks (31 March), 1164
West Prince Seniors' Expo (27 April), 2070

Belfast-Pownal Bay (MacDonald, Wilbur)

Blood Donors (29 November), 404 Habitat for Humanity (19 April), 1741 Northumberland Ferry Service (28 April), 2167 St. Andrew's Day Dinner (25 November), 351 Tartan Day (6 April), 1365 Upcoming Student Golfer (9 May), 2519 Victoria Day (19 May), 3074

Borden-Kinkora (McCardle, Fred)

Easter Beef Show and Sale (5 April), 1311
Farming and Fishing in Spring (16 May), 2822
Island Winners at Royal Winter Fair (18 November), 97
Marine Atlantic Scholarship Winner (14 December), 1021
Outstanding Young Farmers Award (4 May), 2370
Recipients of Outstanding Young Farmer Awards (23 November), 221
Soil Conservationists' Awards (18 April), 1662
Wallace Wood Inducted into Atlantic Agricultural Hall of Fame (1 December), 540

Cascumpec-Grand River (Brown, Philip)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Charlottetown-Kings Square (Brown, Richard)

Aid to the People of Darfur (3 May), 2310 AIDS PEI Funding (31 March), 1166 Appreciation for Ambulance Companies (5 April), 1312 Charlottetown Driving Park (19 May), 3075

Charter of Rights and Freedoms (9 December), 875

Charter of Rights and Freedoms (5 May), 2462

CN Pensioners' Contribution (23 November), 222

Earth Day (21 April), 1885

Film and Television Industry (1 December), 541

Greetings, Veterans and Soldiers (20 April), 1803

Homeless Shelters (12 April), 1608

Hostages in Iraq (9 December), 876

Labour Relations Board re: Polar Foods (18 November), 97

Murphy in Top CEOs in Atlantic Canada (16 May), 2822

National Day of Mourning (28 April), 2168

Order of Merit (10 May), 2612

PEI Lung Association (23 May), 3132

Recognition of Island Entrepreneurs (12 May), 2765

Recognition of Mabel Gallant (13 December), 934

Role of MLAs (24 November), 275

School Graduation (27 June), 3282

Seasonal Remarks (14 December), 1021

Upper Room Volunteer Awards, and SWITCH (27 April), 2071

Volunteer Recognition Awards (18 April), 1663

Volunteers Website (6 December), 664

Vote in Plebiscite (25 November), 353

Charlottetown-Rochford Square (Ghiz, Robert) [Leader of the Opposition]

Remarks on the UPEI Strike (6 April), 1366

Tribute to Gary Robichaud (17 November), 21

Charlottetown-Spring Park (MacAleer, Wes)

Glendenning Hall (20 April), 1802

Holocaust Memorial Day (21 April), 1884

Inductees to Business Hall of Fame (2 May), 2214

IT Awards (24 May), 3226

Recognition of Harvey MacKinnon (9 December), 874

Tribute to Dr. Harry Callaghan (4 April), 1223

Tribute to J.P. Simmonds (27 June), 3280

UPEI Honourary Degrees (12 May), 2763

WinterTide Festival and Christmas Parade (25 November), 352

<u>Crapaud-Hazel Grove (Bertram, Carolyn)</u>

Athletes News Makers of the Year (26 April), 2015

Children's Wish Foundation CD (30 November), 486 Christmas Wishes (15 December), 1084 Eastern School District Drama Festival (7 April), 1452 Education System Proposals (4 April), 1224 Holocaust Memorial Day (25 April), 1935 PEI CanSpell Contestants (11 April), 1510 Recognition of Post-Secondary Students (8 December), 792 Recovery Wishes for Accident Victim (13 December), 934 South Shore Tourist Group (2 May), 2216

South Shore Tourist Group (2 May), 2216 Sprockets Cycling Program (24 May), 3227 Tribute to Jared Connaughton (22 November), 145

Tribute to Mike Read (17 May), 2918

20th Anniversary of MLA (2 December), 633

Victoria Playhouse 25th Anniversary (11 May), 2672

Evangeline-Miscouche (Arsenault, Wilfred)

Culinary Exchange (8 December), 791
Francophone Entrepreneurial Awards (20 April), 1801
Hockey Leader Award (7 April), 1451
International Acadiana Cup Golf Tournament (18 May), 2977
Islander in Library Program in France (8 December), 791
National Award to Bottle Houses (29 November), 405
Tribute to Angie Cormier (2 May), 2215
Tribute to Gary Robichaud (17 November), 19

Georgetown-Baldwin's Road (Currie, Michael)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Glen Stewart-Bellevue Cove (McKenna, David)

Cinderella Musical (3 May), 2309
Cross Roads Fire Department (5 May), 2461
O'Hanley Award of Excellence (15 December), 1083
Pinch Penny Fair (21 April), 1885
Provincial 55 Plus Winter Games (19 April), 1741
QEH Friends for Life Campaign (24 November), 275
Tribute to Murphy's Pharmacies (12 April), 1608
21-Hour Equipment Fund Drive (28 April), 2167
Tribute to Bea Reeves (11 May), 2670
UPEI and Holland College Graduates (16 May), 2821
Volunteer Appreciation to Nora Jenkins (6 December), 662

Kensington-Malpeque (Murphy, Mitch)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Montague-Kilmuir (Bagnall, Jim)

Christmas Traditions (15 December), 1084 Recognition of Island Horseman (17 November), 20 Youth Parliament (1 December), 540

[Jim Bagnall became Minister of Agriculture, Fisheries and Aquaculture in Spring 2006-see Statements by Ministers]

Morell-Fortune Bay (Crane, Olive)

[for MacAdam, Kevin, see Statements by Ministers under Agriculture, Fisheries and Aquaculture]

Appreciation for Support (5 April), 1311 ArtsSmarts Project (25 April), 1934 Congratulations to Kathy Johnston (23 May), 3131 Easter Seals' Campaign (12 April), 1607 Environmental Farm Planning Award (10 May), 2611 Mother's Day Greetings (12 May), 2764 School Bus Driver Award (28 June), 3359

Murray River-Gaspereaux (Binns, Pat) [Premier]

[see Statements by Ministers]

North River-Rice Point (MacKinley, Ron)

Congratulations to PEI Mutual Fire and Insurance Co. (19 April), 1742 Island Winners at Royal Winter Fair (29 November), 405 Islanders in the West (7 December), 748 Mother's Day (9 May), 2519 Remarks re Tourism Industry (28 June), 3360 Ron MacKinley Roast (18 May), 2978 Tribute to Horse Industry (4 May), 2371

Park Corner-Oyster Bed (MacKenzie, Beth)

Acadian Order of Merit (23 November), 221 Gil Latter Award to Island Student (17 May), 2917 These Roots Run Deep Book Launch (7 December), 747 Women's Campaign School (24 May), 3226 Women's Day in Afghanistan (31 March), 1165

Parkdale-Belvedere (Gillan, Chester)

[see Statements by Ministers]

St. Eleanors-Summerside (MacDonald, Helen)

Christmas Parade of Lights (22 November), 143
College of Piping and Celtic Performing Arts (10 May), 2611
Congratulations to Heather Moyse (4 April), 1223
Honeywell PEI Receives Recognition (2 December), 632
Lights for Life Campaign (7 December), 747
Photography Award Winners (11 April), 1509
Tribute to John W. MacNeill (26 April), 2014

Sherwood-Hillsborough (MacFadyen, Elmer)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Souris-Elmira (Mooney, Andy)

Bluegrass and Old Time Music Festival (27 June), 3280 Breast Cancer Foundation Donors (18 November), 96 Christmas Fire Prevention Tips (14 December), 1020 Recognition of Urban Carmichael (13 December), 933 25th Annual Souris Christmas Parade (24 November), 274

Stanhope-East Royalty (Ballem, Jamie)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Tignish-DeBlois (Shea, Gail)

[see Statements by Ministers]

<u>Tracadie-Fort Augustus (Dover, Mildred)</u>

[see Statements by Ministers]

West Point-Bloomfield (Rodgerson, Eva)

Alice Duncan Intergenerational Centre (30 November), 486 Business Women's Association (9 May), 2518 Contribution of Senior Citizens (18 May), 2978 O'Leary Hospital Fundraiser (9 December), 875 O'Leary and Hockeyville (18 April), 1662 PEI Skills Competition (25 April), 1934 Spring is in the Air (7 April), 1450 Women's Institute Roadside Cleanup (4 May), 2371

Wilmot-Summerside (Deighan, Greg)

[see Statements by Ministers]

Winsloe-West Royalty (Collins, Wayne)

Abegweit Chimes Wins Competition (28 June), Cancer Society Relay for Life (23 May), 3131 CBC Turkey Drive (13 December), 933 Corrections Exemplary Service Medal (3 May), 2309 Mair Reports on Farmers Helping Farmers (6 December), 663 Orthodox Church Multicultural Festival (17 May), 2916 PEI Firefighters School (30 November), 485 PEI Music Awards (22 November), 144 PEI Wildlife Federation's 100th Anniversary (6 April), 1366 Tourism Awards (27 April), 2069

Consideration of the Speech from the Throne (Address in Reply)

Throne Speech delivered November 16, 2005, pp. 1-14

Alberton-Miminegash (Dunn, Cletus) 17 November, 48

Belfast-Pownal Bay (MacDonald, Wilbur) 17 November, 57

Borden-Kinkora (McCardle, Fred) 17 November, 70

Cascumpec-Grand River (Brown, Philip) 7 December, 774

Charlottetown-Kings Square (Brown, Richard)

7 December, 785

- Charlottetown-Rochford Square (Ghiz, Robert) 7 December, 787; 8 December, 841
- Charlottetown-Spring Park (MacAleer, Wes) 17 November, 73 Crapaud-Hazel Grove (Bertram, Carolyn) [none]
- Evangeline-Miscouche (Arsenault, Wilfred) 17 November, 66
- Georgetown-Baldwin's Road (Currie, Michael) 8 December, 843
- Glen Stewart-Bellevue Cove (McKenna, David) 17 November, 42; 8 December, 850
- Kensington-Malpeque (Murphy, Mitch) 17 November, 84
- Montague-Kilmuir (Bagnall, Jim) 17 November, 80

Morell-Fortune Bay (MacAdam, Kevin – resigned 17 February 2006) (Crane, Olive – won by-election 20 March 2006) [none]

- Murray River-Gaspereaux (Binns, Pat) [none]
- North River-Rice Point (MacKinley, Ron) 17 November, 62
- Park Corner-Oyster Bed (MacKenzie, Beth) 29 November, 448; 30 November, 536
- Parkdale-Belvedere (Gillan, Chester) 7 December, 780
- St. Eleanors-Summerside (MacDonald, Helen) 17 November, 76

Sherwood-Hillsborough (MacFadyen, Elmer) 1 December, 621; 7 December, 765

Souris-Elmira (Mooney, Andy) 18 November, 136

Stanhope-East Royalty (Ballem, Jamie) [none]

Tignish-DeBlois (Shea, Gail) 17 November, 88; 18 November, 135

Tracadie-Fort Augustus (Dover, Mildred)
1 December, 616

West Point-Bloomfield (Rodgerson, Eva) 17 November, 51

Wilmot-Summerside (Deighan, Greg) [none]

Winsloe-West Royalty (Collins, Wayne) 24 November, 343; 29 November, 448

Budget Speech

Budget delivered 30 March 2006

Provincial Treasurer: 30 March, 1143

Budget Response

Belfast-Pownal Bay 27 June, 3304

Leader of the Opposition 30 March, 1156; 6 April, 1441

Park Corner-Oyster Bed 6 April, 1445; 12 April, 1659; 18 April, 1701

St. Eleanors-Summerside 21 April, 1927; 27 April, 2120

West Point-Bloomfield 18 April, 1705; 21 April, 1923

Electoral Boundaries Debate

Committee Report: 4 May, 2419

Premier: Electoral Boundaries Debate statement (27 June), 3296

Leader of the Opposition: Electoral Boundaries Debate response, (27 June), 3299

See Bill 49, An Act to Amend the Electoral Boundaries Act

Motion to Appoint Deputy Speaker

5 April, 1334

Introduction of New Member

5 April, 1308

Motions

Amendments are not separated from the motions

- Motion 1: Recognition of the Rights of Former Polar Foods Workers (13 December), 989
- Motion 2: Special Legislative Committee on Industrial Policy
 - (24 November), 296; Leader of the Opposition; Richard Brown
 - (13 December), 990; Richard Brown; Mike Currie; Philip Brown; Wes MacAleer; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 3: Education Tax Credits [not debated]
- Motion 4: Physician Recruitment and Retention
 - (1 December), 572; Leader of the Opposition; Richard Brown
 - (15 December), 1101; Richard Brown; Beth MacKenzie; Chester Gillan; Mitch Murphy; Carolyn Bertram; Leader of the Opposition

Motion 5: Ambulance Services [not debated]

Motion 6: Fuel Cost Assistance to Islanders (29 November), 454;

- Richard Brown; Ron MacKinley; Mitch Murphy; Jamie Ballem
- Motion 7: Learning Disabilities (22 November), 188; Carolyn Bertram; Leader of the Opposition; Chester Gillan; Philip Brown; David McKenna; Eva Rodgerson; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram; Cletus Dunn; Richard Brown; Gail Shea; Philip Brown; Richard Brown; Carolyn Bertram
- Motion 8: Defending Canada's Agricultural Supply Management, a Fair Agricultural Model, at the World Trade Organization negotiations on Agriculture (18 November), 119; Kevin MacAdam; Ron MacKinley; Fred McCardle; Jamie Ballem; Wilbur MacDonald; Andy Mooney; Eva Rodgerson; Carolyn Bertram; Premier; Leader of the Opposition; Kevin MacAdam
- Motion 9: Referral of All-Terrain Vehicle Issue to Legislative Committee for Review (25 November), 372; Gail Shea; David McKenna; Fred McCardle; Eva Rodgerson; Jim Bagnall; Ron MacKinley; Cletus Dunn (13 December), 1012; Cletus Dunn; Wayne Collins; Richard Brown; Gail Shea
- Motion 10: Honouring Aboriginal Veterans (2 December), 649; Premier; Philip Brown; Leader of the Opposition; Ron MacKinley; Mildred Dover; Wilfred Arsenault; Richard Brown; Wayne Collins; Premier
- Motion 11: 250th Anniversary of the Deportation of the Acadians (15 December), 1220; Premier; Wilfred Arsenault; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram; Elmer MacFadyen; Gail Shea; Premier
- Motion 12: 2005 International Year for Sport and Physical Education (23 November), 255; Elmer MacFadyen; Cletus Dunn; Leader of the Opposition; Richard Brown; Beth MacKenzie
- Motion 13: 50th Anniversary of the PEI Association for Community Living [not debated]
- Motion 14: Cyber-Bullying and Violence Prevention Among Youth (22 November), 164; Mildred Dover; Wayne Collins; Carolyn Bertram; Fred McCardle; Leader of the Opposition; Mitch Murphy; Wes MacAleer; David McKenna; Richard Brown; Philip Brown; Mildred Dover
- Motion 15: Island Youth Volunteers (6 December),696;
 Mildred Dover; Helen MacDonald; Cletus Dunn; Elmer MacFadyen; Wes MacAleer;
 Wayne Collins; Leader of the Opposition; David McKenna; Mitch Murphy; Mildred Dover
- Motion 16: Celebrating 50th Anniversary of Junior Achievement in Canada (24 November), 319; Mike Currie; Wes MacAleer; Leader of the Opposition; Cletus Dunn; David McKenna;

Wayne Collins; Mitch Murphy; Philip Brown; Richard Brown; Eva Rodgerson; Mike Currie

Motion 17: Gas Taxes

- (4 April), 1277; Leader of the Opposition; Ron MacKinley; Mitch Murphy; Gail Shea; Richard Brown
- (20 April), 1831; Richard Brown; Philip Brown; Carolyn Bertram; Ron MacKinley; Wes MacAleer; Leader of the Opposition
- (27 April), 2090; Leader of the Opposition; Ron MacKinley; Richard Brown; Leader of the Opposition; Wayne Collins; Richard Brown; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 18: In Support of Federated Women's Institute of Prince Edward Island (29 November), 428;

Kevin MacAdam; Wilbur MacDonald; Carolyn Bertram; Fred McCardle; Eva Rodgerson; Andy Mooney; Cletus Dunn; Wes MacAleer; Elmer MacFadyen; Mildred Dover; Ron MacKinley; Jamie Ballem; Beth MacKenzie; Kevin MacAdam

- Motion 19: In Support of 4-H on Prince Edward Island (30 November), 505; Kevin MacAdam; Fred McCardle; Wilbur MacDonald; Eva Rodgerson; Wilfred Arsenault; David McKenna; Cletus Dunn; Kevin MacAdam
- Motion 20: Special Committee on Prince Edward Island's Electoral Boundaries
 - (8 December), 855; Premier; Mitch Murphy; Richard Brown
 - (13 December), 1001; Richard Brown; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

Motion 21: CAIS Program

- (6 December), 718; Ron MacKinley; Carolyn Bertram; Philip Brown; Kevin MacAdam; Mitch Murphy; Fred McCardle
- (9 May), 2577; Fred McCardle; Wilbur MacDonald; Cletus Dunn; Leader of the Opposition; Ron MacKinley
- Motion 22: Support of the Make Poverty History Campaign (8 December), 822; Carolyn Bertram; Richard Brown; Wilfred Arsenault; Cletus Dunn; Wilbur MacDonald; Chester Gillan; Wayne Collins; Leader of the Opposition; Wes MacAleer; Elmer MacFadyen; Premier; Mitch Murphy; Philip Brown; Carolyn Bertram

Motion 23: Passport Requirements

- (20 April), 1869; Philip Brown; Wes MacAleer; Carolyn Bertram; Gail Shea; Wilbur MacDonald; Wilfred Arsenault; David McKenna
- (24 May), 3271; Premier, Leader of the Opposition, Philip Brown
- Motion 24: Support to Ensure the Government of Canada Fulfills Its Agreement with Islanders
 - (13 December), 984; Premier
 - (14 December), 1040; Premier; Mitch Murphy; Leader of the Opposition; Premier

- Motion 25: Increasing Physical Activity Among Island Children Through Tax Exemptions to Sporting Equipment [not debated]]
- Motion 26: Budget motion [see *Budget Speech* and *Budget Response*]
- Motion 27: Celebrating Our War Brides (26 April), 2033; Premier; Cletus Dunn; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Motion 28: Supporting Co-operative Movements [not debated]
- Motion 29: Support for Our Canadian Forces Abroad (28 April), 2191;
 Premier; Beth MacKenzie; Richard Brown; Leader of the Opposition; Ron MacKinley;
 Carolyn Bertram; Cletus Dunn; Mitch Murphy; Leader of the Opposition; Wayne
 Collins; Beth MacKenzie; Richard Brown; Wes MacAleer; Jim Bagnall; Wilbur
 MacDonald; Wayne Collins; Philip Brown; Leader of the Opposition; Premier
- Motion 30: 2009 Canada Games [not debated]
- Motion 31: Early Learning and Child Care
 - (4 April), 1263; Chester Gillan; Mildred Dover; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram
 - (7 April), 1501; Carolyn Bertram; Richard Brown
- Motion 32: Maintenance of National Child Care Agreement
 - (6 April), 1389; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan; Mitch Murphy; Olive Crane; Philip Brown
 - (18 April), 1712; Philip Brown; Richard Brown; David McKenna; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 33: Literacy Partnership (25 April), 1957; Mildred Dover; Wes MacAleer; Leader of the Opposition; Carolyn Bertram
- Motion 34: In Support of the Harness Racing Industry [not debated]
- Motion 35: Identity Security (21 April), 1911;

Mitch Murphy; Fred McCardle; Mildred Dover; Philip Brown; David McKenna; Leader of the Opposition; Mitch Murphy

- Motion 36: Value of Investment in Transportation Infrastructure [not debated]
- Motion 37: Water Conservation [not debated]
- Motion 38: Reducing Litter [not debated]

Motion 39: Support for Capital Gains Exemption for Fishers (11 April), 1566; Ron MacKinley; Richard Brown; Cletus Dunn; Eva Rodgerson; Olive Crane; Wes MacAleer; Gail Shea; Carolyn Bertram; Wilfred Arsenault; Philip Brown; David McKenna; Leader of the Opposition; Wilbur MacDonald; Ron MacKinley

Motion 40: Ending of the Claw Back of the National Child Benefit Supplement

(18 April), 1729; Richard Brown

(25 April), 2004; Richard Brown; Carolyn Bertram; Mildred Dover

(4 May), 2417; Mildred Dover

Motion 41: Value of Confederation Trail [not debated]

Motion 42: Support for Island Hog Producers

(27 April), 2118; Ron MacKinley

(2 May), 2275; Ron MacKinley; Carolyn Bertram; Wilbur MacDonald; Olive Crane; Fred McCardle; Ron MacKinley; Carolyn Bertram; Leader of the Opposition; Richard Brown; Cletus Dunn; Jim Bagnall; Gail Shea; Premier; Eva Rodgerson

(4 May), 2410; Jim Bagnall; Ron MacKinley

Motion 43: Private Members' Bills: [not debated as Motion; see *Bills*]

An Act to Amend the Time Uniformity Act (Bill 101)

An Act to Amend the Election Act (No. 2) (Bill 102)

An Act to Amend the Financial Administration Act (Bill 103)

Motion 44: A Call to Action for AIDS PEI (25 April), 1983;

Richard Brown; Carolyn Bertram; Chester Gillan; Wes MacAleer; Ron MacKinley; David McKenna; Philip Brown; Premier; Eva Rodgerson; Richard Brown

Motion 45: Front Line Services in Island Classrooms

(9 May), 2586; Carolyn Bertram; Leader of the Opposition; Mildred Dover

(11 May), 2692; Mildred Dover; Chester Gillan; David McKenna; Philip Brown; Ron

MacKinley; Olive Crane; Richard Brown

(16 May), 2886; Richard Brown; Wayne Collins; Mitch Murphy; Carolyn Bertram

Motion 46: Private Member's Bill: An Act to Amend the Election Act (Bill 100) [not debated as Motion; see *Bills*]

Motion 47: Atlantic Lottery Corporation's Amended and Restated Unanimous Shareholder's Agreement [not debated]

Motion 48: Respecting the Charter of Rights and Freedoms [not debated]

Motion 49: Auditor General to Review Sale of Polar Assets (18 May), 3013; Leader of the Opposition; Richard Brown

- (27 June), 3352; Ron MacKinley; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 50: Financial Support for the Harness Racing Industry and Recreational Horse Sector (16 May), 2903; Ron MacKinley; Carolyn Bertram; Mike Currie (27 June), 3337; Mike Currie; Philip Brown; Wes MacAleer; Olive Crane; Chester Gillan; Ron MacKinley
- Motion 51: The Independence of the Chief Electoral Officer [not debated]
- Motion 52: Private Members Bill: An Act to Amend the Long-Term Care Subsidization Act (Bill 104) [not debated as Motion; see *Bills*]
- Motion 53: Assessing Tidal Power Opportunities [not debated]
- Motion 54: Improving Public Access to Medications (23 May), 3193; Leader of the Opposition; Ron MacKinley; Wayne Collins; Premier; Richard Brown; Wes MacAleer; Wilbur MacDonald; Eva Rodgerson; Chester Gillan (27 June), 3327; Chester Gillan; Carolyn Bertram; Leader of the Opposition
- Motion 55: Extending Weeks of Employment Insurance [not debated]

Bills

- An Act to Acknowledge the Year 2005 as the Year of the Veteran (Bill 1) 16 November, 1st reading, 14
- An Act to Amend the Charlottetown Area Municipalities Act (Bill 24)
 13 December, 1st reading, 954; 14 December, 2nd reading, 1065; 14 December,
 Committee, 1065; 15 December, Committee, 1131; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1139; 15
 December, Royal Assent, 1140
- An Act to Amend the Charlottetown Area Municipalities Act (No. 2) (Bill 46) 12 May, 1st reading, 2784; 16 May, 2nd reading, 2854; 16 May, Committee, 2854; 17 May, 3rd reading, 2938; 17 May, Royal Assent, 2972
- An Act to Amend the Child Protection Act (Bill 13)
 17 November, 1st reading, 40; 24 November, 2nd reading, 340; 24 November, Committee, 241; 6 December, 3rd reading, 714; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140
- An Act to Amend the City of Summerside Act (Bill 45)
 12 May, 1st reading, 2783; 16 May, 2nd reading, 2861; 16 May, Committee, 2861; 17
 May, 3rd reading, 2938; 17 May, Royal Assent, 2972

- An Act to Amend the Election Act (Bill 100) 27 April, 1st reading, 2089; 4 May, 2nd reading, 2392; 4 May, Committee, 2393
- An Act to Amend the Election Act (No. 2) (Bill 102) 20 April, 1st reading, 1831; 16 May, 2nd reading, 2882; 16 May, Committee, 2882
- An Act to Amend the Electoral Boundaries Act (Bill 49)
 27 June, 1st reading, 3311; 27 June, 2nd reading, 3311; 27 June, Committee, 3311; 28
 June, Committee, 3380; 28 June, 3rd reading, 3406; 28 June, Royal Assent, 3407
- An Act to Amend the Emergency 911 Act (Bill 23) 8 December, 1st reading, 822; 13 December, 2nd reading, 973; 13 December, Committee, 973; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1139; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140
- An Act to Amend the Emergency 911 Act (No. 2) (Bill 38)
 28 April, 1st reading, 2190; 16 May, 2nd reading, 2870; 16 May, Committee, 2870; 24 May, 3rd reading, 3270; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275
- An Act to Amend the Farm Registration and Farm Organizations Funding Act (Bill 11) 29 November, 1st reading, 427; 1 December, 2nd reading, 589; 1 December, Committee, 589; 8 December, 3rd reading, 853; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140
- An Act to Amend the Financial Administration Act (Bill 103) 20 April, 1st reading, 1830; 18 May, 2nd reading, 3001; 18 May, Committee, 3001
- An Act to Amend the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (Bill 10) 17 November, 1st reading, 42; 30 November, 2nd reading, 516; 30 November, Committee, 517; 8 December, 3rd reading, 853; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140
- An Act to Amend the Garage Keepers' Lien Act (Bill 9)
 17 November, 1st reading, 41; 1 December, 2nd reading, 612; 1 December, Committee, 612; 6 December, 3rd reading, 718; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140
- An Act to Amend the Gasoline Tax Act (Bill 27)
 5 April, 1st reading, 1333; 7 April, 2nd reading, 1493; 7 April, Committee, 1494; 9 May, 3rd reading, 2555; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275
- An Act to Amend the Health Authorities' Employees Act (Bill 16)

 1 December, 1st reading, 571; 14 December, 2nd reading, 1074; 14 December, Committee, 1074; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1138; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140
- An Act to Amend the Highway Traffic Act (Bill 40)
 28 April, 1st reading, 2190; 12 May, 2nd reading, 2814; 12 May, Committee, 2814; 24
 May, 3rd reading, 3270; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

An Act to Amend the Income Tax Act (Bill 14)

25 November, 1st reading, 371; 30 November, 2nd reading, 530; 30 November, Committee, 530; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1138; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140

An Act to Amend the Income Tax Act (Bill 42)

11 May, 1st reading, 2691; 18 May, 2nd reading, 3026; 18 May, Committee, 3026; 24 May, 3rd reading, 3270; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

An Act to Amend the Limited Partnership Act (Bill 34)

6 April, 1st reading, 1388; 18 April, 2nd reading, 1685; 18 April, Committee, 1685; 17 May, 3rd reading, 2937; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

An Act to Amend the Liquor Control Act (Bill 3)

17 November, 1st reading, 40; 23 November, 2nd reading, 251; 23 November, Committee, 251; 6 December, 3rd reading, 714; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1139

An Act to Amend the Long-Term Care Subsidization Act (Bill 104)

11 May, 1st reading, 2692

An Act to Amend the Marriage Act (Bill 12)

17 November, 1st reading, 40; 24 November, 2nd reading, 342; 24 November, Committee, 342; 6 December, 3rd reading, 715; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140

An Act to Amend the Municipalities Act (Bill 43)

12 May, 1st reading, 2784; 16 May, 2nd reading, 2865; 16 May, Committee, 2865; 17 May, 3rd reading, 2939; 17 May, Royal Assent, 2971

An Act to Amend the Natural Areas Protection Act (Bill 21)

8 December, 1st reading, 822; 13 December, 2nd reading, 974; 13 December, Committee, 977; 13 December, Committee, 1011; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1139; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140

An Act to Amend the Natural Products Marketing Act (Bill 44)

12 May, 1st reading, 2783; 16 May, 2nd reading, 2842; 16 May, Committee, 2842; 17 May, 3rd reading, 2937; 17 May, Royal Assent, 2971

An Act to Amend the Occupational Health and Safety Act (Bill 25)

31 March, 1st reading, 1190; 5 April, 2nd reading, 1359; 5 April, Committee, 1359; 3 May, 3rd reading, 2366; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

An Act to Amend the Off-Highway Vehicle Act (Bill 15)

25 November, 1st reading, 371; 9 December, 2nd reading, 903; 9 December, Committee, 904; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1138; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140

An Act to Amend the Pesticides Control Act (Bill 4)

17 November, 1st reading, 40; 9 December, 2nd reading, 907; 9 December, Committee, 907; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1138; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1139

An Act to Amend the Real Property Tax Act (Bill 6)

17 November, 1st reading, 39; 23 November, 2nd reading, 242; 23 November, Committee, 243; 6 December, 3rd reading, 713; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1139

An Act to Amend the Real Property Transfer Tax Act (Bill 7)

17 November, 1st reading, 39; 9 December, 2nd reading, 913; 9 December, Committee, 914

An Act to Amend the Real Property Transfer Tax Act (No. 2) (Bill 39)

28 April, 1st reading, 2190; 18 May, 2nd reading, 3031; 18 May, Committee, 3031; 19 May, Committee, 3127; 24 May, 3rd reading, 3270; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

An Act to Amend the Renewable Energy Act (Bill 35)

18 April, 1st reading, 1684; 5 May, 2nd reading, 2493; 5 May, Committee, 2493; 9 May, Committee, 2539; 24 May, 3rd reading, 3270; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

An Act to Amend the Revenue Administration Act (Bill 22)

8 December, 1st reading, 821; 13 December, 2nd reading, 970; 13 December, Committee, 970; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1139; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140

An Act to Amend the Revenue Tax Act (Bill 17)

6 December, 1st reading, 687; 13 December, 2nd reading, 967; 13 December, Committee, 968; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1139; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140

An Act to Amend the School Act (Bill 33)

6 April, 1st reading, 1388; 7 April, 2nd reading, 1480; 7 April, Committee, 1480; 10 May, 3rd reading, 2632; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

An Act to Amend the Teachers' Superannuation Act (Bill 2)

30 November, 1st reading, 505; 6 December, 2nd reading, 687; 6 December, Committee, 687; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1138; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1139

An Act to Amend the Time Uniformity Act (Bill 29)

31 March, 1st reading, 1189; 21 April, 2nd reading, 1909; 21 April, Committee, 1909; 3 May, 3rd reading, 2365; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

An Act to Amend the Time Uniformity Act (Bill 101)

20 April, 1st reading, 1831

An Act to Amend the Tobacco Sales and Access Act (Bill 8)

17 November, 1st reading, 41; 25 November, 2nd reading, 385; 25 November, Committee, 385; 6 December, 3rd reading, 716; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1139

An Act to Amend the Trails Act (Bill 37)

18 April, 1st reading, 1684; 5 May, 2nd reading, 2488; 5 May, Committee, 2488; 10 May, 3rd reading, 2634; 17 May, Royal Assent, 2971

An Act to Amend the Workers Compensation Act (Bill 36)

19 April, 1st reading, 1762; 16 May, 2nd reading, 2851;16 May, Committee, 2851; 24 May, 3rd reading, 3270; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

An Act to Amend the Youth Employment Act (Bill 26)

31 March, 1st reading, 1189; 7 April, 2nd reading, 1478; 7 April, Committee, 1478; 3 May, 3rd reading, 2365; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

An Act to Repeal the Livestock Community Auction Sales Act (Bill 28)

31 March, 1st reading, 1189

An Act to Repeal the Premarital Health Examination Act (Bill 5)

17 November, 1st reading, 41; 29 November, 2nd reading, 447; 29 November, Committee, 447; 6 December, 3rd reading, 717; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1139

Appropriation Act (Capital Expenditures) 2006 (Bill 18)

9 December, 1st reading, 903; 14 December, 2nd reading, 1062; 14 December, Committee, 1063; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1139

Appropriation Act 2006 (Bill 30)

31 March, 1st reading, 1190; 24 May, 2nd reading, 3266; 24 May, Committee, 3266; 24 May, 3rd reading, 3269; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

Coroners Act (Bill 32)

6 April, 1st reading, 1388; 11 April, 2nd reading, 1558; 11 April, Committee, 1558; 3 May, Committee, 2345; 9 May, 3rd reading, 2556; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

Hairdressers Act (Bill 47)

17 May, 1st reading, 2935

Hospitals Act (Bill 20)

8 December, 1st reading, 822; 9 December, 2nd reading, 924; 9 December, Committee, 924; 13 December, Committee, 955; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1139; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140

Loan Act 2006 (Bill 31)

6 April, 1st reading, 1387; 18 May, 2nd reading, 3041; 18 May, Committee, 3042; 24 May,

3rd reading, 3270; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

Supplementary Appropriation Act (No. 2) 2005 (Bill 19)
14 December, 1st reading, 1040; 14 December, 2nd reading, 1079; 14 December,
Committee, 1080; 15 December, 3rd reading, 1139; 15 December, Royal Assent, 1140

Supplementary Appropriation Act 2006 (Bill 41)
17 May, 1st reading, 2935; 18 May, 2nd reading, 3051; 18 May, Committee, 3051; 24
May, 3rd reading, 3270; 24 May, Royal Assent, 3275

Capital Estimates and Capital Expenditures

Letter from Lieutenant-Governor: 9 December, 893; see also Statements by Ministers (Provincial Treasurer) on Fall Capital Plan: 9 December, 893; see also *Appropriation Act (Capital Expenditures)* 2006; 14 December, 1058

Supplementary Estimates

Supplementary Estimates of Expenditure of the Province of Prince Edward Island 13 December, 954 (Letter from Lieutenant-Governor); 14 December, 1070 (Committee)

Supplementary Estimates of Expenditure of the Province of Prince Edward Island 17 May, 2936 (Letter from Lieutenant-Governor); 18 May, 3047 (Committee)

Estimates

Agriculture, Fisheries and Aquaculture: 11 May, 2755; 12 May, 2785; 12 May, 2816; 16 May, 2872; 24 May, 3257

Attorney General: 17 May, 2940; 18 May, 3071; 24 May, 3246

Community and Cultural Affairs: 11 April, 1584; 12 April, 1633;

Development and Technology: 31 March, 1191; 11 April, 1533;

Education: 18 April, 1691; 19 April, 1763; 20 April, 1849;

Environment, Energy and Forestry: 31 March, 1217; 4 April, 1241; 5 April, 1334;

Executive Council: 18 May, 3052; 24 May, 3260

Health, Social Services and Seniors: 9 May, 2557; 10 May, 2635; 11 May, 2718; 24 May, 3259

Legislative Assembly: 18 May, 3069

Provincial Treasury: 23 May, 3151; 24 May, 3246; 24 May, 3250

Tourism: 6 April, 1411; 11 April, 1543; 25 April, 1972; 26 April, 2040; 3 May, 2346; 4 May, 2454

Transportation and Public Works: 27 April, 2121; 2 May, 2242; 3 May, 2328